 CITY OF SALEM

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Mon., Sept. 20, 2021
5:00 P.M.
Salem Area Historical Museum
CALL TO ORDER

The Historical Commission met on Monday, Sept. 20, 2021 at the Salem Area Historical Museum. Chairman Luke Purcell called the meeting to order at 5:04 p.m. in the presence of commission members Luke Purcell, Diane Eller, Betty Purcell, Megan Holler, Frank Brinkerhoff, Mark Larimer and recording Secretary Courtney Mitchell.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

 Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to approve the minutes. Diane Eller seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT


See attached report provided by the City of Salem Finance Director, Keli Barrow. Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to approve the financial report. Betty Purcell seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE

Bob Schwartz contacted Luke Purcell looking for information more information on the stone for the unidentified from the Tonti Train Wreck. Luke put him in contact with Larry Rogers. Mr. Schwartz will provide the commission with a copy of the article. Courtney Mitchell will check on having a poster of the article printed at City Hall.

Allen Phillips also contacted Luke, he will be donating oak/glass display cabinets. He also has a reed organ he would like to donate. After discussion, the commission decided to wait to make a decision on whether or not to take the organ, after Luke gets dimensions and more information.

BUSINESS
a. Cemetery Tour: Diane Eller reported that the actors will be at the museum in costume on Thursday, Sept. 23 for a dress rehearsal and to be videoed. There will also be a dress rehearsal on Thursday, Sept. 30 at the cemetery. Set up at the cemetery will begin at 2 p.m. on Friday, Oct. 1.
Courtney Mitchell will make 150 programs and pick up the lanterns from the Centralia Cultural Society.
Luke Purcell has volunteers lined up to help at the Community Center.
Terry Mulvany with DOEM will block Shelby St. where the golf carts will cross.
COMMISSION MEMBER’S REPORT
Luke Purcell and Courtney Mitchell reported that Security Alarm had installed a security system. They system includes cameras, motion detection, glass breakage detection and fire. Courtney is checking on getting wi-fi so that the cameras can be accessed remotely. 


ADJOURNMENT 

Betty Purcell made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:17 p.m.
Recording Secretary

Courtney Mitchell
